STATE OF NEW MEXICO PUBLIC EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 300 DON GASPAR SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501-2786 Telephone (505) 827-5800 www.ped.state.nm.us

GADSDEN IND. SCH. DIST.

DEC -8 2011

SUPERINTENDENT'S OFFICE

HANNA SKANDERA
SECRETARY OF EDUCATION

November 14, 2011

Efren Yturralde, Superintendent Gadsden Independent Schools P.O. Drawer 70 Anthony, NM 88021

Dear Superintendent Yturralde:

This letter is notification that your FY12 K-3 Plus award has been reduced by \$174,250. The assurances signed at the time of application indicated that your award could be decreased based on student enrollment and attendance. Your district was originally awarded \$447,950 to serve 527 students. A review of the data entered into STARS for your district indicated that 322 students attended 18 or more of the 25 days of K-3 Plus. This decrease reduces your total FY12 K-3 Plus funding to \$273,700. Please submit an electronic FY12 Budget Adjustment Request (BAR) to decrease your FY12 K-3 Plus budget by \$174,250 as soon as possible; no later than November 30, 2011. Use Fund Code 27166 and Revenue Code 43202. The Flow-through BAR process is located on the PED website at www.ped.state.nm.us.

Please contact Brenda Kofahl, K-3 Plus Program Manager, at (505) 827-6627 or at brenda.kofahl@state.nm.us should you have questions in regards to this grant award. The contact person in the Fiscal Flow-through Office of the Public Education Department is Susan Lucero. She can be reached at (505) 827-3848 or susan.lucero@state.nm.us

Warm regards

Secretary of Education

HS/bk

cc:

Ann Zuni, Acting Bureau Chief, Early Childhood Bureau Paul Aguilar, Deputy Secretary, Finance and Operations Dr. Anna Lisa Banegas-Pena, Director, Student Success Division Susan Lucero, Bureau Chief, Fiscal Flow-through Bureau Brenda Kofahl, K-3 Plus Program Manager, Literacy Bureau